
Hi! I’m Emma Duffy, a 4th year student looking to become a Full-Time Officer. Over the last 

four years at GCU, I have been very heavily involved within the Student’s Association and I 

feel this makes me qualified to represent you, the students.  

If elected, I plan to achieve four main objectives: 

I will strengthen communication between teaching staff and the students. I feel communication 

between students and staff is vital to a successful module, even more so through this 

pandemic. While many have been good at communicating, some have struggled. I plan to fix 

this by working with the staff to find an effective way to spread vital information, either through 

an email or weekly bulletin on GCULearn through modules.  

I will improve the accessibility of library resources. Due to the pandemic, it has become much 

more difficult to access the valuable resources available at the library. Teaching has moved 

online, but the same cannot be said for the library resources. Where the library offers many 

different resources, I feel that during this time more of them should be available online as 

many students cannot get onto campus. It is important that as many resources as possible 

are available through an online service.  

For our return to campus, I will strive to make it cleaner and more environmentally friendly. To 

do this, recycling should be more accessible and, therefore encouraged. I will increase the 

amount of recycling bins we have on campus. This will ensure greater recycling and a cleaner, 

greener campus.  

We are a smoke free campus, but adequate smoking shelters have not been provided. By 

introducing at least one more shelter, we ensure the safety of our students and cut down on 

litter outside the campus as each shelter will have adequate disposal bins for cigarette ends. 


